
Commission On Aging Meeting Special Meeting 

1/26/2017 – Senior Center 

Meeting attendees: Bob Atherton, Sue Greeno, Mary Jo Shafer, Pat Dufour, John Martino-CRT, 

Julie Ackerman-CRT, Garland Tanksley-CRT 

Meeting opened at 4pm.  

Mr. Atherton conducted introductions and then, a brief history of the Grant process through 

Senior Resources and bidding vendors. 

Julie explained CRT has met their grant obligations by serving the meals that Grant awarded. In 

fact they have overserved meals based on the current demands at the meal sites. That is why 

they are seeking help raising funds in the communities. They would like to partner with us to 

help them ‘get in the door’ of local business. 

There was considerable discussion around the MOU between CRT and the Town of East 

Hampton. The MOU calls for 15 meals per day at the congregate site. CRT explained that the 

MOU was signed in advance of the negotiated final contract between CRT and Senior 

Resources.  

CRT made it clear that they are willing to return to the original schedule and meal amounts if 

we can promise that the $3,000 will be provided each month. 

There are still questions regarding the math used in reaching the number of meals and the 

$24,000 needed to meet the original contract numbers.   

Julie explained they have gone to a couple of foundations in Middlesex. Also they have an 

application in at the Liberty Bank also; Prudential Hartford/Middletown. 

When asked how the other towns are dealing with this situation: 

Durham paid the shortfall. Haddam paid shortfall through February. Middletown secured a 

block grant. 

Suggestions of fundraisers: 

Find foundations, businesses. Sponsorships. 

Seven towns in Middlesex County: East Hampton, Cromwell, Durham, Haddam, East Haddam, 

Middletown, Middlefield. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:30pm. 


